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24 June 2023 
 
National Spiritual Assembly of the Bahá’ís of New Zealand 
Transmitted via email: nationaloffice@bahai.org.nz 
 

Dear Bahá’í Friends, 
  
The Continental Board of Counsellors for Australasia wishes to inform you of the following 
changes to Auxiliary Board members for New Zealand. 
 
North Island  

- Mr. Jeffrey Sabour, reassigned from the Propagation Board to the Protection Board 
- Ms. Fia Sakopo, appointed to the Propagation Board.  

The Board has reluctantly accepted the resignation of Dr. Siniva Sinclair, who has earned our 
abiding gratitude for her self-sacrificing and devoted contributions, from serving in this capacity 
due to personal reasons.  The Board has no doubt that this dear friend will continue to render 
invaluable service to our beloved Faith.   
 
We request your assistance in sharing this information with the friends in your community. 
 
With loving Bahá’í greetings, 
 

 
 
Vahid Saberi 
Office of the Continental Board of Counsellors for Australasia 
 

cc Counsellor Tessa Scrine 
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